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Happy New Year! 

The latter part of the year was spent meeting communities and sharing the opportunity to take part in the 

Police and Crime Commissioners Annual Crime & Policing Survey.  As well as having your say on the Council 

Tax precept, we also asked about your perception and experience of crime. The results of this survey will be 

shared during the early part of 2022 and will support the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner and 

Lincolnshire Police in shaping future activity.  

During the summer we consulted with the public on their views about the Police and Crime Plan for 2021 – 

2025. We will be sharing the plan and supporting information over the coming months, as well as information 

on 2022 activity from the Safer Together Team in your local area.  

Don’t forget you can be first to hear our news and activity in your area, as well as crime prevention and 

community safety messages by signing up to Lincolnshire Alert via www.lincolnshirealert.co.uk  

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Updates From Our Coordinators: Feedback 

from you! 

We want to hear all the voices from our 

communities. What is important to your 

community? What are the issues? Do you have 

events we can attend?  Are there any groups we 

can engage with? 

You can contact us on twitter or by emailing 

safertogetherteam@lincs.police.uk 

Important Updates from the Team: 

We would love to hear more about community groups and 

projects across Lincolnshire.  If you part of a community 

group or project and would like your local Safer Together 

Team Coordinator to come and speak to you about their 

work and your local area please tweet us or email: 

safertogetherteam@lincs.police.uk  

Over the coming months the Safer Together Team will be; 

• Continuing to engage with communities to 

understand issues in your local areas & feeding back 

to the Police and Crime Commissioner 

• Sharing the results of the Annual Crime & Policing 

Survey  

• Sharing the Police and Crime Plan 2021 - 2025 

  

Important Dates: 

World Religion Day   16/01/22 

LGBTQAI+ History Month        Feb 22 

Time To Talk Day   03/02/22 

Safer Internet Day   08/02/22 

International Womens Day  08/03/22 

Transgender Day Of Visibility 31/03/22 

Feedback from you! 

We want to hear all the voices from our 

communities. What is important to your 

community? What are the issues? Do you have 

events we can attend?   

You can contact us on twitter or by emailing 

safertogetherteam@lincs.police.uk 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lincolnshire Alert 

In October 2021 we surveyed existing users of our Lincolnshire Alert system to evaluate how things were going, 

with the feedback directly influencing how the Safer Together Team communicate using the system. During 

September to December users received messages on topics including; fraud prevention information, local scam 

awareness, support and community groups available in local areas and firework safety.  

To sign up to Lincolnshire Alert visit;  http://www.lincolnshirealert.co.uk 

 

 

 

Alan Osborne 
Boston and South Holland 

@Osborne2Alan 

Roisin Mullee 

East Lindsey 

@RoisinMullee 

Maisie McMahon 

North and South Kesteven 

@MaisieMcMSTC 

Stephanie Marwood 

Lincoln and West Lindsey 

@Steph_MarwoodST 
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MESSAGES FROM COMMUNITIES  

Night Light Café - https://www.actstrust.org.uk/night-light-cafes/ 
The Night Light Service hosts ‘crisis cafes’ in different churches across Lincoln every day of the week  
and new venues now being launched in Gainsborough and Grantham. The cafes are hosted by teams of 
trained volunteers who provide a warm welcome in a peaceful environment created to calm those who 
attend. 
 
Operation SNAP – Lincolnshire Police   Report a driving offence (lincs.police.uk) 
Upload dashcam footage to report driving offences, including dangerous driving & failing to stop. 

Action Fraud – Report Fraud & Cyber Crime – 0300 123 2040     Https://www.actionfraud.police.uk 
There are many different types of fraud and cyber crime. If you need to report, you can do this directly with Action Fraud 
 
Victim Lincs  - 01522 947 510     www.victimlincs.co.uk 
If you have been a victim of crime, regardless of if you have reported this to the Police, you can access support through 
Victim Lincs 

 

Stephanie Marwood – West Lindsey and Lincoln 

During November, Stephanie undertook letter drops 

in targeted locations across West Lindsey to increase 

the reach and uptake on the annual Crime and 

Policing Survey 2021. She also was out and about 

across West Lindsey and Lincoln with the local 

Neighbourhood Policing Teams and the EDDIE van, 

as well as attending local coffee mornings to talk to 

communities about what matters to them. 

Stephanie has also been actively involved in the local 

partnership groups relating to Anti Social Behaviour, 

ensuring that the views gathered from the public is 

heard when developing solutions for local areas. 

 

 

 

 

Roisin Mullee – East Lindsey  

Throughout September to December, Roisin was out 

and about across East Lindsey talking with 

communities about local issues.  

During November Roisin visited communities across 

East Lindsey to engage with residents face to face 

and support them in completing the annual Crime 

and Policing Survey, allowing more people to have 

their say on Policing in Lincolnshire.  

Following feedback from the residents of Hosthorpe 

Roisin held a community drop in, supported by the 

Neighbourhood Policing Team and Crime 

Prevention Team, to talk to residents about Fraud 

and Community Safety. 

Alan Osborne – Boston and South Holland  

As part of the Safer Together Teams activity 

throughout November, Alan had great success in 

engaging residents of Spalding in having their say in 

the Annual Crime and Policing Survey.  You may also 

have seen Alan across Boston, talking to local 

communities and raising awareness of the survey, 

supporting those who wanted to have their say.  

Alan has also been active in the Armed Forces 

Veterans Board and the Armed Forces Covenant 

Board, which he will continue to attend on the Safer 

Together Teams behalf throughout 2022. 

Throughout 2021 Alan has been engaging with the 

Good Neighbour Scheme in Boston and the Mutual 

Gain project in Sutton Bridge. This work will continue 

on through 2022. 

 

Maisie McMahon – North and South Kesteven 

During October, Maisie represented the OPCC at 

the Lincolnshire Association of Local Councils – 

sharing with them the work of the Safer Together 

Team and offering opportunities to become involved 

in activity as representatives of their communities 

As with the other Safer Together Team Coordinators, 

during November Maisie engaged the public in 

conversations about the annual Crime and Policing 

Survey. This included letter drops in some targeted 

locations where uptake on the survey had been low 

in previous years.  

Maisie has continued to attend Parish Council 

meetings across North and South Kesteven, hearing 

about issues and concerns of local areas, linking in 

with local Neighbourhood Policing Teams to support 

communities to find solutions.  

https://www.actstrust.org.uk/night-light-cafes/
https://www.lincs.police.uk/reporting-advice/driving-roads-and-vehicles/report-a-driving-offence/
https://www.actionfraud.police.uk/
http://www.victimlincs.co.uk/

